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A LETTER FROM THE DIRECTOR

Dear Friend,

As we embark on The Cabbage Patch’s 110th year of empowering youth
and families, | am grateful for your faith. Thank you for your faith in the
children of The Patch, who inspire us with their stories of perseverance
and redemption. Thank you for your faith in the Board and staff of The
Patch, who prove themselves to be good stewards of your generous
donations time and fime again. Not least of all, | thank you for your

faith in me as | learn from The Cabbage Patch’s past while leading the
organization into the future.

As we sent this Annual Report to print, we were grappling with the
implications of COVID-19. In April 2020 alone, we gave out 5 and a half
times more food than we usually do in an average month. The families we
serve have been overwhelmed with job loss and financial burden. The
long recovery process has only just started, but still | have faith.

Your support has put The Cabbage Patch in a good position to deal with
crisis situations. The Patch was there for people during the 1918 influenza
epidemic; the Great Depression; 9/11; the Great Recession ; and we will
persevere through the age of COVID-19. Thank you for providing stability
to our families in a time of great uncertainty.

CmA./G_/LL;—\

-Rev. Dr. Corey G. Miller, Executive Director

Dr. Corey Miller with Patch Parents Tonya and Mack




“Do a little bit of good wherever you
are; it's those little bits of good put
together that overwhelm the world”.
— Bishop Desmond Tutu




MEET COREY!

We are so excited to have our new Executive
Director on board! Rev. Dr. Corey Miller comes

to The Cabbage Patch from the Boys and Girls
Clubs of Kentuckiana, where he served as Vice
President of Development and Communications.
Before relocating to Louisville from North Carolina,
he served as Executive Director of Smart Start

and Director of Philanthropy at Crisis Control
Ministry before being appointed Executive
Director of Development and the Foundation for
Forsyth Technical Community College. He holds

a bachelor’s degree in political science from
Sewanee: The University of the South, a master’s
degree in public administration from the University
of Kentucky, a master’s degree in divinity from
Duke University and a Doctor of Ministry from Drew
University.

Corey is an ordained Elder in the United Methodist
Church and served for eight years as an Associate
Pastor in the Western North Carolina Annual
Conference. Currently, he is a member of Christ
Church United Methodist here in Louisville. Corey

is married to Elizabeth (Beth) Miller, a medical
physicist with Norton Cancer Institute, and their son,
Caldwell, is a recent graduate of Rhodes College
and newly commissioned officer in the U.S. Navy.

We Asked Corey:

If you could pick one person, living or dead, to
have a conversation with, who would it be?

I would be very interested to have a conversation with Dr.
Martin Luther King, Jr. He was a talented leader on political,
social, and spiritual levels. I would like to get his impression
of the current environment and his perspective on what he
considers the most important aspects of leadership.

What do you see as your greatest professional
accomplishment?

My greatest professional accomplishment occurred when

I was at the Foundation of Forsyth Technical Community
College in North Carolina. I came into the lead advancement
role in a capital campaign at the 60% mark and helped raise
the remaining $8 Million in one year. Our motivation was the
impact of the new opportunities for our students.

Tell us about a significant role model or mentor in
your life.

A significant role model for me was my grandmother,
Louise. Through our interactions, she helped me to gain a
larger view of the world. She believed in open and honest
conversation and modeled the unconditional love that I strive
to give to my family. When I read about Louise Marshall’s
strong will, it reminds me of her!

What is your favorite book you have ever read?

I am an avid reader, so it is difficult to select one, but it
would have to be What’s So Amazing About Grace by Philip
Yancey. Yancey’s message is that Christians should be best
known to the world by their love of neighbor, and offer grace
easily to others. His book is both powerful and prescriptive,
and suggests a positive way forward.




WHEN IS THE BEST TIME TO DONATE TO THE PATCH?

January

Make it a part of your New Year's
resolutions to support The Patch year
round. We make it easy with automatic
recurring donations! Just think... a $35
per month ?if’r turns intfo more than $400
Invested in life-changing programs!

March

m Remember during March Madness that basketball isn’t

all about who wins or loses... athletfic programs at The
Patch teach perseverance and teamwork! A gift to our
Recreation Program is a slam dunk!

May

Children who don't participate in structured
programs when school is out over the summer are at
risk for educational regression. When you make a gift
in late spring and summer, you are helping to support
summer camps that exercise young minds!

e
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August

It's back to school fime!l Many College Scholars
may be headed to campus for the first fime.
School supply lists are long and costly. When
you make a donation, you help provide school

supplies and academic case management to
students in need.

November
Holidays are full of joy, but they can also be full of
stress for low income families. Consider a Christmas
gift that helps put food on tables and gifts under
frees. Many parents have been moved to tears by
the generosity of donors like you.




EDUCATIONAL OPPORTUNITIES

“COLLEGE IS A BETTER CHANCE AT A BETTER LIFE!”

Teen Debate Club is a new initiative in the ‘E’v‘é
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Educational Opportunities Department e ﬁ L{ C
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that seeks to develop public speaking,
reasoning, and argument-building skills

in feens. Recently, we took a break from
debating current event topics to have a
discussion-based session. The teens present
were asked to discuss their future plans
and to reflect on the personal challenges
that might stand in the way of these plans.
In attendance were three members who
have participated in many college prep
programs at The Cabbage Patch.

Laron, Tamon, and Jamiah at first seemed
lackadaisical about participating, which
threw them in sharp contrast to another
young man who was more than willing
to express his point of view. When asked
to share, Derrick, a 10th grader, readily
confessed that he hated school and
regularly missed class. He felt that college
was unnecessary for him as he knew many
people who made money and had not
gone to school. Tamon chimed in that
college is not a guarantee of success, but two peers passionately extoling the benefits
that it definitely helps, and Jamiah agreed.  of college demonstrated the impact our
“Why set yourself back?2” Laron questioned,  college prep programs have on our youth.
“College is a better chance at a better life.”

Thank you for helping to create positive
The debate lasted until the end of the hour peer groups in which young people
with Tamon and Laron offering a compelling  encourage each other to do their best. With
argument for college. Though Derrick will your support, The Patch fosters a sense of
still need to be fully convinced, the sight of  community that is centered on education!

Total College Total ViSiTS fo Average Daily
Scholars, Education Attendance

Fall 2019: Programs: in Education:




RECREATION

PRACTICE MAXIMIZES POTENTIAL

Bahara is a middle school girl that has
been a Patch member for several years.
She has always been involved in the
Visual Arts program, but has become
especially invested since Ms. Bianca took
over the Visual Arts Specialist position.
Early in the summer, Bahara told Ms.
Bianca that she wanted to be a better
artist and asked for tips to practice.

Ms. Bianca gave Bahara an exira sketch
pad and some colored pencils to
practice with at home.

Throughout the summer, every time
Bahara came to The Patch, she had the
sketchbook with her. By August, there
was some notficeable improvement, and
Bahara was announced as August’s artist
of the month. Bahara showed excellent
focus and work ethic this summer, and

a significant portion of that work is now
showcased in the Mark Pfeifer & Family
Gallery in the Polly Williams Art Center!

Thank you for helping Bahara develop
confidence and motivation in The
Cabbage Patch Visual Arts Program!
We have seen time and time again that
quality teachers like Ms. Bianca are key
to developing relationships that keep
children focused.

2019 RECREATION STATS

Total Youth, Average Dgily Total Annual
Children Attendance in Visits to All

and Adgl’rs Recreation: Programs:
S 26,642




BUSINESS DONOR SPOTLIGHT

PRICE WEBER

Name a marketing platform, and PriceWeber excels in executing it... so they have been
able to provide The Patch with videos, website updates and strategic support! We asked
CEO Fred Davis to talk a little bit about what it’s like to help profoundly change lives.

What makes PriceWeber stand out among other
marketing firms?

PriceWeber stands out among the many other excellent
marketing firms in Louisville because of its focus on
producing measurable business results for its clients. Our
focus on the best interests of our clients extends to a focus
on the best interests of our community as well. We give
away $400-600,000 in marketing services each year to fully
or partially pro bono clients like The Cabbage Patch!

The Cabbage Patch serves local youth through
education, recreation and family services.
Activities include summer camps, homework
help, athletics, arts and more. Which program in
particular really stands out to you as important
for the next generation of leaders?

I think I have read more than once in The Cabbage Patch
newsletters that “You don’t work your way out of poverty;
you educate your way out of poverty.” For this reason, the
academic support and personal encouragement which The
Cabbage Patch offers to young people from their earliest
years right through college is the area which strikes me

as the most important program for developing the next
generation of leaders.

PriceWelber also entered a team
in our 2019 Golf Tournament

HOW CAN YOUR
BUSINESS HELP
THE PATCH?

Contact Jennifer Scott at
jscott@cabbagepatch.org
for more information.

Establish an Employer
Matching Gift Program

=t Adn &
Part of our PriceWeber/Cabbage Patc
partnership included updates to our website

to make it more mobile-friendly.

What inspires you to donate to

The Cabbage Patch?

I am a Baby Boomer and many of us began as idealists who
thought we could change the world for the better through
protesting injustice or becoming lawyers, politicians or
investigative journalists. Many of my generation have
realized, far later than we should, that the only way to
change the world is to change one life at a time. Louise
Marshall understood this when she founded The Cabbage
Patch, and it has remained true to that vision for over a
century. There is probably no more effective way to make a
positive social change than to donate to The Cabbage Patch,
even if you are one of us know-it-all Boomers.

priceweber

Host a supply drive for
canned foods, household
products or school supplies

Donate or provide The
Patch with discounts on

Sponsor a
fundraising
event

your goods or services




THE MARVELOUS MEYERS

When a Cabbage Patch supporter
considers establishing a named fund,
they often think about how they want
the endowment to be used. Some are
inspired by the life-changing educational
opportunities, while others want to ensure
the sustainability of youth development
activities like arts and athletics. Former
Board President Bill Meyer and his wife
Becky had a different perspective.

“We want to be as flexible as possible as to
how our named endowment fund is used,”
Bill says. “After serving on the Board, | know
that there are so many different expenses
behind the success of Cabbage Patch
programs, and we want Cabbage Patch
leaders to have the ability to use their
judgement as to how our funds are best
used at any given point in time.”

“One moment with one child, on a
particular day, can have a life changing
impact. God uses these moments to
make extraordinary things possible.”

Bill has been a part of The Cabbage Patch
family for many years, including 6 years
serving on the Board of Directors. Becky's
uncle, Don Kurfees, was the executor of
Cabbage Patch founder Louise Marshall’s
estate. When Bill's client, former Board
President Walt Kunau, recommended

him for a Board position, he was already
well acquainted with The Patch’s success
stories and was eager to help change the
lives of local youth.

As part of The Cabbage Patch’s
comprehensive campaign, Bill and Becky
made a pledge payable over several years
and included part of their estate so that
they could maximize their contribution to
The Cabbage Patch's endowments.

While there are several worthy youth
organizations in Louisville, it was important to
Bill and Becky that a portion of their estate
go to benefit a Christian organization.

Would you like to learn how you can
maximize your gift to the children of The
Cabbage Patch? You can begin the
conversation about establishing a named
endowment fund by contacting Jennifer
Scott at jscot@cabbagepatch.org

or call 502-753-4446.



FAMILY DEVELOPMENT

A SECOND CHANCE CAN CHANGE A LIFE

We received a grant from the Kentucky
Social Welfare Foundation that is dedicated
to helping with records expungement! We
are so thankful for this gift that will fund life-
changing work benefiting clients like Samuel.

Samuel and his wife are the parents of
three children who are active in Cabbage
Patch programs. Samuel’s wife has a
health problem that results in frequent
hospitalizations, and she is not able to work.
When Samuel was younger, he made some
poor choices that resulted in him being
arrested on several occasions and being
charged with 13 misdemeanors. Samuel is
older now, has changed his life and is trying
to get these charges expunged from his
record. Eight can be expunged for free,
but the total cost to expunge the other five
charges will be almost $550.

Family Development offers camaraderie and assistance
so that Patch Parents can maximize their resources.

Samuel has difficulty finding work as it appears that employers decide not to hire him after they see
a copy of his criminal background check. Having these charges expunged would make it easier
for Samuel to gain a higher paying job and this would allow him to provide for his family. This family
lives below the poverty line and is dependent on multiple assistance programs (e.g. SNAP benefits,
Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program, financial assistance from local churches, Cabbage
Patch food pantry, and Cabbage Patch ufility assistance).

We are so grateful for organizations like the Kentucky Social Welfare Foundation that join
us in seeing potential in the people we serve!

Name changed to protect the privacy

D e T 565 only. Calendar Year 2019

Number of Total Bags of
hrist Basket: G ies t .
Ovutreach in ; Need: Served in Family
Counseling and 2 47 ) Development:

Family Development:

2,233

867 275




ALUMNI SPOTLIGHT

HOLLIE HUSTON

“And to those who dare to dream, of splendid,
splendid, splendid things, keep them coming,
make them stay, never let them fade away!” —
Hollie Huston, 1992, age 13

Hollie Huston came to The Patch as a six-year-old
in the daycare program. She dared to dream
but had no idea just how far her dreams would
take her! Hollie grew up with The Patch “legends;
Jacky Shea, Mr. Chin, Mr. Napier, Mr. Dietsch
and countless other unforgettable members of
The Patch community. It was a family affair for
Hollie, as her grandparents were Patch members,
and her parents met at The Patch. When Hollie's
grandfather passed away, Mr. Chin, Mr. Cooksey
and Mr. Dietsch sat with Hollie's family for hours,
telling old stories.

Hollie received years of encouragment from our former
Program Director, Rod Napier.

Hollie's favorite memories of The Patch come
from her experiences in High Adventure Club.
“"How many people can say they have been

on a hundred mile canoe trip2” Hollie says. “We
worked to earn our places on that trip, and we
knew that it made each of us something special!”

Hollie showed incredible patience and
commitment as she pursued her college degree
while raising two children. After graduating high
school in 1997, she worked for a summer at The
Cabbage Patch and later found a great job at
Jefferson Community and Technical College,
making her eligible for tuition assistance with the
University of Louisville.

When she was granted custody of a family
member’s children, Family Development

helped her navigate the family court system
while Educational Opportunities supported her
academic pursuits. Everyone knew she was in for

€€We worked to earn our places on
that (hundred mile canoe) trip, and
we knew that it made each one of us
something special!”

a marathon, not a sprint. Hollie completed one
class at a time at a pace that would allow her
to be successful as both a student and a parent.
In December of 2018, she earned her degree in
sociology, making her eligible for a promotion in
her career at JCTC.

We are so proud that Hollie never let her
dreams fade away. Thank you for helping
children like Hollie pursue splendid things like
outdoor adventure, supportive community
and academic success!




VOLUNTEER SPOTLIGHT

PICKLEBALL

What is pickleball? It's something like a combination of badminton, ping pong
and tennis. The combination of fun, fithess and community make pickleball one
of the country’s fastest growing sports, but what does it have to do with pickles?

“Pickleball was invented in 1965 near Seattle,”
explains Cabbage Patch alumna and volunteer
Cheryl Rothgerber. “It is rumored to be named
after the family dog, Pickles, who loved to chase
the ball and run off with it!”

Cheryl and her husband Art had the idea to
volunteer their time teaching and coaching
pickleball after touring The Patch with former
Board member Pat Hayden. Cheryl has fond
memories of playing basketball, softball and
volleyball at The Patch as a teenager, and Art
likes to tell people about how he would come
watch her games when he was courting her.
When Art and Cheryl met Pat while playing
pickleball at the Jewish Community Center, they
were excited to revisit the place where they had
so many happy times during their youth.

“Pickleball requires discipline, teamwork and self-
control... the game is played between the lines,’
says Art. “You can't just hit the ball as hard as you
can. The kids really become mindful of boundaries
and developing the skill to stay in bounds.”
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I have yet to see an argument...

Something about Pickleball

encourages kids to make connections

with their partners and work together.”
- Pat Hayden, Board Member

When the children of The Patch see Pat, Art or
Cheryl walk in, they drop everything and ask
when pickleball starts! The games are always full,
and with more volunteers, they could include
even more children in the game.

Art and a Patcher, s gig

Total Hours
We are always grateful for volunteers who share ~ Total Program Volunteered (s
their talents and skills with the children of The Volunteers: ot <> in Programs: :

Patch! Do you have a favorite pastime you would
like to turn info a program? Contact Micah Wilson
at (502) 753-4428 to discuss how you can enrich
the lives of local youth! S

12




ABOUT US

......................................... Our Mlsslon:
Th : The Cabbage Patch Settlement House is a local, non-
c profit Christian organization. Our mission is to equip and
a ag C : empower at-risk children, youth and their families to be
: self-sufficient by helping them maximize their economic,
Settleme t HOUSG IHC educational, emotional, moral, physical, social and

spiritual potential. In 2019, “The Patch” celebrated its
109th year of profoundly changing lives.

------------------------------------------

The Cabbage Patch Team

19 full-time staff
90% of current full-fime program

and senior management staff have
advanced degrees.

12 part-time staff

In our service area:

59% of children 65% of households 54% of those 25 or
live in poverty. earn less than older have a high school
$30,000 per year equivalency or less




FISCAL YEAR BUDGET

THE CABBAGE PATCH SETTLEMENT HOUSE, INC. OPERATING FUND REVENUES AND EXPENSES

Fiscal Year May 1, 2018 - April 30, 2019

Interfund transfers
donated services &
otherincome 10%

Annual Fund
Contributions 31%

Operating
Fund

Revenuves

$2,252,640

Endowment &
Perpetual Trusts
Distributions 40%

Special Events
Income 19%

Operating Fund Revenues Amount
Annual Fund Confributions $696,841
Special Events Income $434,737
Endowment & Perpetual Trusts Distributions  $896,823
Interfund transfers, donated services

& otherincome $224,239
Total Operating Fund Revenues $2,252,640

Donated
Services 3%

Direct Program Expenses:
(Recreation/Youth Development, Educational
Opportunities, Counseling & Family Development) 5%

(Recreation/Youth Development,
Educational Opportunities, Counseling & Family Development)

Operating

Fund
Expenses

$2,275,881

&/

Special Events
Expenses 9%

General &
Administrative
Expenses 11%

Fundraising
Expenses 12%

Operating Fund Expenses Amount
Direct Program Expenses: $1,486,984

(Recreation/Youth Development, Educational Opportunities,
Counseling & Family Development)

General & Administrative Expenses $266,544
Fundraising Expenses $265,561
Special Events Expenses $194,731
Donated Services $62,061
Total Operating Fund Expenses $2,275,881
Net change in (Operating) Net Assets ($23,241)

Total Assets at April 30, 2019 were $26,308,251 including $5.134,525 in Property & Equipment (net of
depreciation) and $20,839,817 in Endowments/Investments/Perpetual Trusts. Total revenue for all funds for
the fiscal year ended April 30, 2019 was $3,266,395 (Annual fund revenues of $2,252,640; Contributions to
endowments & property funds of $562,032; Net endowment/perpetual trusts investment income/gains
(losses) of $439,723 and other revenues (expenses) of $12,000). Total expenses for all funds for the fiscal
year ended April 30, 2019 was $2,538,633 including Depreciation expense of $257,352.

The Cabbage Patch is a BBB Accreditied Charity meeting all 20
Standards for Charity Accountability and adheres to Generally

Accepted Accounting Principles (GAAP).

14

ACCREDITED

% %

Foist G Chariy

ITY




CHRISTMAS & HOLIDAY HONORARIUMS

The following gifts were given by donors in honor of Family & Friends
during the 2019 Christmas Holiday.

Given by Anonymous Given by Mr. and Mrs. Culver V. Halliday Dr. and Mrs. William R. Means
Mr. and Mrs. David E. Brewer Ms. Carol Halliday Mr. Richard D. Rivers
Given by Jim and Penney Carneal Ms. Jane Halliday Given by Mr. and Mrs. Toby Nutt
Mr. and Mrs. John Carneal Mr. Malcolm Halliday Eleanor and Bob Maddox
Ms. Susan Cash Ms. Marion Halliday Given by Mona and Rick Powell
Mr. and Mrs. Calvin A. D’Elia Mr. and Mrs. Paul Halliday Mary Bradley and Robert Slaton
Dr. and Mrs. Tom Maddox Mr. and Mrs. Robert M. Halliday Dr. Susan Bunch
Mr. and Mrs. Henry Mobley Mr. Tom Rosiello Teri and John Davis
Mr. and Mrs. Lynn Phifer Mr. Graham Whatley Billie and Royden Durham
Mr. and Mrs. William Phifer Given by Mrs. William W. Hancock, Jr. Blair and Hunter Louis
M:s. Polley Sedahl Mr. William U. Clarke Amy and Lew Spears
Dr. and Mrs. Samuel H. Traughber Mrs. Cyrus Radford Fiona and Powell Starks
Given by Matthew Cobb Mrs. Robert H. Means Cathy and Ed Stopher
Doug and Gena Cobb Mrs. Gerald Schwartzel Mrs. Preston Thomas
Given by Ginny Copenhefer Mr. George E. Stablein Hollis and Caldwell Willig
Dr. Ann Giesel Mrs. Harry Troutman Given by Tom and Janet Raderer Given by Ms. Sally Stewart
Mr. James A. Giesel Mrs. William B. Turner Mr. Art Raderer Mr. Denis Stewart
Dr. John Giesel Mrs. Paul Vinsel Given by Martha D. Rankin Given by Mrs. Margaret M. Wadlington
Mr. L. Courtney Giesel Given by Dan and Marilyn Henry Mrs. Anne Ehrman Mes. Elizabeth B. Magner
Given by Louise and Bill Creason Culver and Lourdes Halliday Mr. and Mrs. J. Rankin Mapother Given by Mary Webb
Ann Martin Given by Andrew and Julie Holladay Mr. and Mrs. Hunter Rankin Mr. and Mrs. Glasscock
Mr. Henry R. Martin Col. Cecil A. “Doc” Holladay Ms. Caroline R. Wells Mr. and Mrs. Frank Harshaw
Given by Mary M. Cubine Ms. Mary Peyton Wells Ryder and Paige McNeal (and Snowie)
Mr. Mark Cubine and Lt. Col. Susan Given by Mr. and Mrs. John Rodes Mr. and Mrs. Lee W. Robinson
Cheatwood, Ret. Priss and Gregg Hovious Dr. and Mrs. King Stubbs
Given by Ms. Leslie A. Ellis Amy and Chris Whelan Beverly Wagner
Sandra Duerr Given by Mr. and Mrs. Paul Schardein  Given by Susan and David Wood
Valerie EiImore Tom Schardein and Melanie Eadens Susan & Bill Grubbs

Given by Susan and Chip Snyder
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph D. Case, llI
Mr. Wesley A. Case
Mr. Mark Cubine and Lt. Col. Susan

Leslie Scanlon

Given by Mr. Clay Gahan
Sara Franks
Nicole Glover

Paul Gustus Cheatwood, Ret.
Sharon Kinnison Mrs. William P. Cubine
Given by Susan and Bill Grubbs Given by Mr. and Mrs. David Holladay Given by Mr. Sammy Steele
The Richard Clay Family Mrs. Judy Ritsema Mr. and Mrs. Jack Littrell
Mr. and Mrs. W. Garrett Dering Given by Mary Means Marilyn Peter
Mrs. Helen S. Jones Dr. and Mrs. Stephen B. Cope The Peter Family
Mr. William G. Lussky, Jr. Ms. Carol Friedman Jeanie Sheiman
Susan and David Wood Mrs. James A. Means Mr. and Mrs. John Steele and Sons
The Cabbage Patch wishes to thank the following individuals who played a
significant role in planting seeds of hope and change in those we serve.
2019 Community Members New Board Members Board Members
The Cabbage Patch thanks the following Community ° .
Members for lending their time and talents to board fOl' 2020 Deparhng in 201 9
committees and special projects in 2019.
: The Cabbage Patch welcomes the Thank you to the following
R Beck M Imel AT S
Rg%gf Blce)é:hmon wiﬁiﬁnrgﬁ following individuals, who were elected hard-working individuals who
: : ; fo three-year terms on the Board of rotated off the Board of
Cindy Cashen Lisa Mills ’ . . . .
Larry Cashen Donisha Moore Directors, effective January 2020: Directors at the end of 2019:
Kathy Croft Kourtney Neftt L
Dovié Croft Mary Leé O'Bryan Mgrgore’r Bell Roper’r thshon
Joe Dalton Grant Roberts Mickey Brown Julia Crigler
Mark Downer Michael Roberts Ken Coulter Greg Ehrhard
John Fischbach Greg Schell Grant Roberts Pq’r Hayden
Ann Fleming Richmond Simpson Cqu’ron Rogers B”Or\ HOY‘/e"
James Giesel Steven Smith Chip Snyder Robin Seiler
Jim Gillespie Chip Snyder Susan Staples
Greg Haus Susan Snyder Karen Thomas
Rachael Holden Amy Stemmle Stephen Wolford

Jana Hourigan




HONORARIUMS & MEMORIALS

Thank you to the following donors who made gifts to The Cabbage Patch in honor of others

from November 1, 2019 to April 30, 2020.

M:s. Judith Buckler
Jefferson County Master
Gardener Association Inc.
Connie Butler
Edie Wells
Jimmy and Penney Carneal
Anonymous
Larry Cashen and Susan Turner
Mr. Chris Cashen
Mr. Parker W. Duncan
Jim Cooksey
Anonymous
Dartmouth Neighbors
Ann Cobb
Kit Davis
Elizabeth Haynes
Sherman “Sonny” Drake
Mr. James McKenzie
M:r. Earl V. Driskell
Sally Driskell
Lea Fischbach
Joyce Ann and Donald Walker
Tom and Cynthia Freniz
Mrs. Kacie Frentz

Robert Gehr
Mrs. Melissa DePlanche
Michael and Sally Harper
Doug and Barbara Harper
Mr. Patrick Harper
Doug and Barbara Harper
Sam Harper and Eliana Figueredo Zamora
Doug and Barbara Harper
Col. Cecil A. “Doc” Holladay
Mr. and Mrs. Matt Holladay
Mrs. Peggy C. Kearns
Mr. and Mrs. Charles E. Chandler, Sr.
Ms. Mary McFarland
Mrs. Grace Kleinschmidt
Dr. and Mrs. Roy Bowling
Mayghin Levine
Mr. Emmanuel Greene
Rose Lowry
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Boland
Mr. Edwin J. Lowry, Jr.
Jane O’Roark
James Mauch
Ned Lewis

Thank you to the following donors who made
gifts to The Cabbage Patch in memory of others
from November 1, 2019 to April 30, 2020.

Mrs. Frances N. Alden
Mrs. Elizabeth S. Gray
Anne H. T. Moore
Susan and David Wood
Charles F. Allen
Mrs. Lois C. Allen
Mr. Sidney W. Anderson, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick R. Louis, Jr.
Olene Woods Bailey
Sandra D. Bailey
and Clarence O. Woods
Harda Bateman
Wallace B. Bateman, Jr.
Mr. David Beckman
Linda Schrecker
Robert G. Bleakley
Elizabeth and Doug Owen
Rosemary M. Boone
Edith and Charlie Huber
Edie Wells and Family
Mrs. Judith D. Brown
Prentice Brown
Richard A. “Dick” Buese
Ms. Mary Craig Czerwonka
Nora lasigi Bullitt
Ms. Porter Watkins
and Mr. George Bailey
Alex J. Burch
Regina Burch
Mrs. Laura Hrouda-Burch
and Mr. Jan Hrouda
Dr. and Mrs. Paul Tittel, Jr.
M:r. Ronald B. Burge
Ann Burge
Jimmie Rose Burkley
Ms. Susan Paige Burkley
Mr. Joseph C. Burks, Sr.
Dr. and Mrs. Joseph C. Burks, Jr.
Mr. Don W. Snyder
Mrs. Mary E. Snyder
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James and Lelia Chandler
Roxanne James
Mr. Roosevelt Chin
Anonymous
Mr. and Mrs. Richard W. Chin
Colleen Bryla Schreppel
Sam and Tess Clark
John Clark
Mrs. Harriet C. Collis
Mrs. William W. Hancock, Jr.
Dr. William P. Cubine
Marcy and Ron Suter
Martha Ann Defazio
Mr. Sammy Steele
Mary Tyler Dendy
Paul and Cissy Dendy
Don Duane
Peggy Duane
Mary Ann Duddy
Anonymous
Ann Duddy
Mr. William G. Duncan, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Seacat
Mr. George F. Duthie
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick R. Louis, Jr.
Mrs. Anne B. Fields
Ms. Julia L. Fields
Paul A. Fleitz, M.D.
Ms. Margaret W. Bromley
Dr. and Mrs. Clyde H. Foshee
Ms. Virginia Plambeck
Edward Freibert
M. Bill Boland
Dr. Louis O. Giesel, Jr.
Ginny Copenhefer
Charles and Peggy Greenwood
Jack & Ruth Teeple
Mrs. Sue Holladay
Mr. and Mrs. Matt Holladay

Linda McArthur
Jim McArthur
Mrs. Betsy B. McConnell
Mr. and Mrs. Michael McConnell
Mrs. Mary T. Means
Whitney K. Hardy
Mr. Rod Napier
Mrs. Karen Buchanan Meyer
Lisa Niehaus
Mrs. Luiza Hagan
Dr. Shelley Moats
Mrs. Joanne Nisbet
Anonymous
Leigh and Ken Parrot

Alice T. Senn
M. Thurman Senn
Ann & Rick Sommer
Rose Lowry
D. Dixon Sutherland

Patricia Thomas
Carol Bishop
Elizabeth Speed Ward
Carolyn Siler Browning
Mrs. Phyllis Blythin Ward
Carolyn Siler Browning
John Hardin Ward, IV
The Wells Family

Peter and Sarah Fuller Bette Tague McCord
Chef Patrick Roney & Family Terry White
(Patrick, Heather & Hazel Roney) Mr. Mike A. Carter
Mary S. Roney Loretta Witt

Art and Cheryl Rothgerber

Mr. and Mrs. Harry J. Rothgerber
Jennifer Scott

Ms. Elaine Matthes

Mrs. Helen Palmer-Ball

Dr. Patricia L. June

Art & Cheryl Rothgerber

SPECIAL HONORS

for the birthday of Kaitlynne Gahafer
Dr. Anita P. Barbee
Joseph Crabtree
Rachel Emonz
Sam Gootee
Shannon Kaelin
Madison Roehrig
for the birthday of Dr. Woody Hitt
Elizabeth and Doug Owen
in memory of the birthday of Sue Holladay
Mrs. Judy Ritsema
for the birthday of Rose Lowry
Mr. Bill Boland
in honor of the 60th Birthday of Mr. William G. Meyer, llI
Mr. and Mrs. William G. Carroll
Mr. Joseph A. Yoerg
in honor of the 80th Birthday of Dr. John O’Brien
Elizabeth and Doug Owen
for the birthday of Rita Ostwalt-Whitfield
Ms. Tammy Warren
in honor of the birthday of Dr. C. Ray Potts
Dr. and Mrs. Jud Cuttino
in Christmas memory of Mrs. Martha Steele
Mr. Sammy Steele
in memory of the birthday of Mrs. Martha Steele
Maureen S. Capalbo
in memory of the birthday of Polly Williams
Jan Adams

Colleen Holwerk
Frankie Lewis

Ronald F. Hooper
Doris Hooper

Mrs. Martha F. Howerton
Mtr. John E. Howerton

Mr. James R. Hughes

Mr. Thomas Keith Joyce

John Fenton Kottkamp
Anonymous
Mr. and Mrs. Toby Nutt
Mrs. Vonnell C. Tingle
Mrs. Billie Clair Kurfees

Rex Bishop Dr. and Mrs. Russell R. Rice
Carolyn Jester Mr. Baylor Landrum, Jr.
Edie Wells Landrum Community Charities Fund

Mr. and Mrs. Charles E. Chandler, Sr.



MEMORIALS - Continued

Florence R. Leathers

Jean Luckett Harkin
Mrs. Ann Lovelace

Mr. and Mrs. Frederick R. Louis, Jr.
Alice Leathers Luckett

Jean Luckett Harkin

Charles and Rosemary Luckett
Mrs. Helen Mazzoli

The Honorable Romano L. Mazzoli
Mrs. Betsy McConnell

Mr. and Mrs. Michael McConnell

Ken and Kim McConnell Schiewetz
Joyce McFarland

Peggy and Corky Kearns
Mr. Ted Merhoff

Ms. Ann Wiley Berry
Ted and Dorcas Merhoff

Howard and Nancy Graves
John Richard Mingus

Jerry and Joyce Simmons
James and Joyce Munson

Mrs. Susan Price
Sissy Nash

Anonymous

Mrs. Nancy Ariz

Mrs. John G. Beam, Jr.

Cornelia W. Bonnie

Mr. and Mrs. Morton Boyd, Jr.

Betty Dabney Brown

Louise Brown

Chenault M. Conway

Linda Dabney

Julie and Fred Davis

Mr. and Mrs. John J. Davis, Il

Sandy Dillon

Jenny and Mark Dobbins

Jean Frazier

The Glenview Trust Company

Susan and Bill Grubbs

Sandal H. (Sandy) Gulick

Mrs. William W. Hancock, Jr.

Mr. Henry V. Heuser, Jr.

Mr. James L. Hill

Mrs. Margaret G. Lanier

Mr. and Mrs. Hunter G. Louis

Barbara Moore

Ms. Maria G. Partlow

Mona and Rick Powell

Stuart, Mark, Gray and Lizzie Robinson

Louise B. Seiler

Catharine Strickler

Mary Hillerich Tabler

Mandy and Terry Tyler

Virginia Vail

Laurie and George Vieth, Jr.

Edie Wells

Patty and Bill West

Susan and David Wood
Matthew John Neumann

Mr. and Mrs. Edward R. Calloway

Judge and Mrs. Newman
Evelyn Siemens
Mr. Whithey O’Bannon
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick R. Louis, Jr.
Joanne Tafel Oldham
Edie Wells and Family
David D. Owen
Edie Wells
Mrs. Thames Palmer-Ball
William Fred Booker
Mr. Lawrence P. Palmer-Ball, Il
Ida Palmer-Ball
Mr. and Mrs. Terrance J. Regan
Larry “Pete” Peter
Mr. Sammy Steele
Fred Pfannenschmidt
Judy Johnson
Eugenia Powers
Bob and Mary Ann Stenger
Katie C. Privette
Malcolm and Dee Privette
Lioyd “Pappy” Redman
Anonymous
Mr. Don W. Snyder
Mrs. Mary E. Snyder
Mrs. Caroline Reid
Mr. and Mrs. James Peterson

Opalene Woods Roark
Sandra D. Bailey
and Clarence O. Woods
Mrs. Barbara C. Rodes
Mrs. William W. Hancock, Jr.
Mr. Joseph Rouben
Bobbie Rouben
Marianne B. Rucker
Embry Rucker and Joan Maclean
Donna Schmidt
Michael D. Schmidt
Mr. & Mrs. Paul M. Schmidt
Regina Schmidt
Mrs. Mary L. Hoeck Seewer
Mike R. Seewer
Bill Shelman
Mr. Sammy Steele
Eric W. Singer
Margaret Wadlington
Mrs. Jean Olive Smith
Raymond G. Smith
Shirlee Smith
Frankie Lewis
Mr. & Mrs. E. R. Smithson
Richard A. Smithson
Mary Gunn Powell Starks
Frances Heyburn

Mrs. Martha Steele
Mavureen S. Capalbo
Mr. Sammy Steele
Earl C. Stowers
Paul Clemens
Stephen Stowers
Ms. Rhonda Traynor
Art & Cheryl Rothgerber
Edward L. Turney
Mrs. Karen Buchanan Meyer
Edie Wells
Jeanne Claire Vance
Edith and Charlie Huber
George J. Wagner
Camille Wagner
Agi Walti
Mr. and Mrs. Culver V. Halliday
Mrs. Polly Williams
Gerin $. Ballard
Clay and Crystal Kannapell
Barbara and Allen Kannapell
Glenn Willis
Mrs. Patricia Willis

NAMED ENDOWMENTS

Overall Mission Support Endowment Funds

Educational Opportunities Funds

All gifts are deeply appreciated. If through
an eror any names were omitted, please
accept our apology. Please contact The
Cabbage Patch so that the appropriate
corrections can be made.

1413 SOUTH SIXTH STREET
LOUISVILLE, KENTUCKY 40208

CABBAGEPATCH.ORG
502.634.0811

Crady Family

Caroline Taylor Davis Memorial

Cyrus “Russ” Day

Mary Ann Coleman Duddy Memorial
William G. Duncan, Junior Memorial
Friends of The Patch

Harold Hawkins

J. Tracy Holladay

Louise Marshall

Sharon Smith and James Mauch Family
Helen Dillon Mazzoli Memorial

Betsy McConnell Memorial

Theodore “Ted"” Merhoff Memorial
Meyer Family

John L. & Lucy L. Milton

Thames Castner Palmer-Ball Memorial
John S. Rankin

Joe Burks, Sr. and Lloyd “Pappy” Redman
Edgar and Doris Ritchie

Jean Olive Smith (Mrs. S. Russell Smith, Sr.)
Diane and Rick Steinrock Family

Recreation/Youth Development Funds

The Cabbage Patch Circle Arts Endowment

Nancy Jane Cassis

Giesel Family

Elizabeth “Bunch” Sanders Griffin
Kunau Family

Lloyd “Pappy” Redman
Caroline Price Reid

Taylor Family Foundation

Polly Williams

Building Preservation Fund
Louis O. Giesel, Sr.
Spencer Harper, Jr.

Mrs. James (Edith) Breed

Alex J. Burch Memorial

Roosevelt Chin

Clay Family

Joan Cralle Day

Otis H. “Deacon” Ellis

Fields Family Memorial

Marea and William Gardner Foundation
Dorothy Gauss Foundation:

Gill Family

Kim Hazelwood Glass

Kim and Myra Lee Glass

Kim Hazelwood Glass Memorial
Wood and Marie Hannah Foundation
Mildred Horn Foundation

John Fenton Kottkamp Memorial
Kurfees-Buchanan Memorial

Lawler Family

R. W. & Maggie T. Marshall

Moisan Family

W. Rodney Napier

James Paton, Il

Porcini/Farmer Children’s Foundation
Caroline Price Reid

Rotary Clubs of Louisville

Luke and Sharon Schmidt

Scholtz Family

Dennie Schrecker Memorial

Martin Sweets Memorial

Frances Jones and Robert Jordan Theobald
James and Dee Thornton

William E. Whaley, lli

Coretta and Stephen Wolford Family




HONORARIUMS & 1910 SOCIETY

Tracy’s Retirement Donors (from November 1, 2019 to April 30, 2020)

In recognition of Tracy’s dedication and leadership, several of his “fan club” members have given a gift in
honor of his retirement. As Tracy always says, he’s a “blessed dude!”” Add your blessing to his legacy with a
gift that helps children maximize their potential. If you want to join the “fan club” too, you can make a gift in
his honor at cabbagepatch.org.

Anonymous

Jennifer and James Arington

Wendy Bade

Jim and Mary Beth Beard
Mr. and Mrs. James B. Bell
Bill and Mickey Brown
Mrs. Joseph C. Burks, Sr.
Jeff and Lisa Byal

Jim and Penney Carneal

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas R. Chambers, Jr.

Ann Cobb

Mr. Travis L. Cochran

Bob and Terri Connolly

Mr. and Mrs. Ken Coulter, Jr.
Mike and Buff Fallot

Jean Frazier

Mr. and Mrs. Sloane Graff, llI
Angela and Ken Hagan
David and Valerie Hall

Mrs. William W. Hancock, Jr.

Dr. Linda W. Holladay

Mr. and Mrs. Matt Holladay
Barbara and Allen Kannapell
Mr. and Mrs. Walter L. Kunau, Jr.
Mrs. Emily L. Lawrence

Rose Lowry

Linda and James McArthur
Mrs. Karen Buchanan Meyer
Chip and Bets Montgomery
Elizabeth and Doug Owen

Mrs. Helen Palmer-Ball and Family
Tom and Jeannette Pardue

Dr. and Mrs. Mark P. Pfeifer

Mrs. Allison Pitman

Tom and Janet Raderer

Mr. Larry T. Sloan

Raymond G. Smith

Art and Nancy Sponsler

Philip and Esther Tamplin

Aaron and Karen Thomas

Mr. and Mrs. John Hardin Ward, IV

Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Holladay
Col. Cecil A. “Doc” Holladay

OUR DONORS
HELP US

GEAR UPFOR

GREATNESS

We extend our heartfelt thanks to every donor who makes a financial contribution to
the ministry of The Patch. We want to broadcast our gratitude far and wide beyond our

mailing list, so the roster of donors that usually appears in our annual report will now
e online for all to see! Check out our website at cabbagepatch.org/heroes-list to see

the list of donors who make us great and partner with us in changing lives!

1910 SOCIETY: A CLASS OF THEIR OWN

The 1910 Society is a group of people who have made the children of The Cabbage Patch part of their estate plan.
The people listed here have made the ultimate investment and assured that generations of young people they will
never meet have the ability to maximize their potential. We are grateful for the following people who have either

designated The Patch as a future beneficiary, or have left a gift for The Patch in their estate.

Elwyn Abrams

Dorothy J. Altes

Gerirude Angermeier

Viola Austin

Maude and Walt Baker

J. Gordon Baquie

Vivian B. Barber

Lois Barger

Mary Virginia Bickel

Alma Brabandt

Barbara and David Brewer

Loretta Brooks

Prentice Brown

Jim and Penney Carneal

Larry Cashen and Susan Turner

Roosevelt Chin

Virginia Clark

Doug and Gena Cobb

James W. and Frances C.
Compton

Everett R. Cowen

Rob and Holly Crady

George Creznic, Jr.

Alex and Cullen Croft
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Helen E. Dattilo

Karl Daubert

Carol Davies

Katherine M. Davis
Anna A. Diecks

Mary Ann Duddy

Greg Ehrhard

Margaret Farley

Mrs. William L. Fenley
Anne B. Fields

Dr. William H. Fields

Lea Fischbach

Dr. Jeremiah T. Flowers
Elizabeth “Jeanne” Foree
Mrs. E. S. Frischkorn

Mrs. William R. Frost
Louie and Norma Giesel
Louis O. Giesel, Sr.

Mrs. J. W. Gilliam

Kim Hazelwood Glass
Edward S. Graff, Jr.
Audrey W. Graves
Elizabeth “Bunch” Sanders Griffin
Frank Handley

Doris Hardaway
Elizabeth W. Hardwick
Ruth H. Haskins

Nanette H. Hayes

Henry V. Heuser, Jr.

Mrs. Irving Holmgren

Mrs. W. Howard Hopkin
Mrs. Marvin Kirchner
John Kraus

Julia R. Kraus

Baylor Landrum, Jr.

The Honorable Pierce Lively
Louise Marshall

Lucille S. Mattingly

Joan H. Mayhugh
Genevieve McCain
George W. McCrocklin, MD
Anna Z. McMichael

Ted Merhoff

Bill and Becky Meyer
John and Lucy Milton
Mrs. W. Harvey Moninger
Doug Morris

Katherine S. Mueller

Kenneth J. Newman
Margaret H. Pfeiffer
Mrs. Austin Proctor, Jr.
Mrs. W. Dewey Raley
John S. Rankin
Caroline Price Reid

Mr. and Mrs. EImer Ricket
Harry Rietze, Jr.

Doris . Ritchie

Edgar C. Ritchie
Eleanor R. Rudd
Jennifer Scott

Dorothy Shellhamer
Ollie Skonberg

Jane Slaughter

Jean Olive Smith

Susan and Chip Snyder
Chris and Susan Staples
William F. Steineker
Mrs. H. W. Stewart

Bill Stites

James Thompson

John H. Ward, il

Oscar C. Wright, Jr.




Washington D.C., 1966
Oh, the places they'll go! Travel camps have long been
instrumental in expanding the worldview of children
served by The Cabbage Patch.
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1413 SOUTH SIXTH STREET
LOUISVILLE, KENTUCKY 40208
CABBAGEPATCH.ORG

502.634.0811
BOARD OF DIRECTORS
President Treasurer
Mike Fallot Sally N. Harper
Immediate Past President Secretary

Wiliom G. Meyer, il

Anita Barbee, Ph.D.
Margaret C. Bell

Michael P. Drake

Robert W. Reuther
Jessica Rives

Mickey Brown Grant Roberts
Kelly Burke Clayton J. Rogers
Jim Cameal Frances M. Scholiz
Ken Coulter, Jr. Chip Snyder
Robert L. Crady, lll Fiona Starks

Alex D. Croft John Stokes

David D. Dorsey Steve Stowers
Michael Duke Philip Tamplin
Charlie Famsley Chris Whelan

Angela Stalings Hagan

Steven R. Wilson

David Hall

Miles Harrison Board Members Emeritus
Emily Lawrence Lea Fischbach

Kourtney Nett David Y. Wood

Mark Pfeifer, M.D.
Allison Pitman
Janet Raderer

Executive Director
Rev. Dr. Corey Miller

Save The Dq’rés
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The Cabbage Patch is a Louisville charity meeting the needs of local at-risk
children and families. Because The Cabbage Patch is not a Metro United Way
agency and chooses not to participate in funding streams that can create
dependency, such as government grants, we must rely on individual donors like

: : you to finance our programs. Won't you please help by giving generously?
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Retlirement,

Tracy HoIIcudc:yI

*::.,'4* Wishing Tracy Holladay A Virtual Happy Rehremeni
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July 6-10

12:30pm each day of that week
(M-Th for 15 minutes & Fri for 25 mins)

Fun and celebrations every day with
A BIG ANNOUNCEMENT on Wednesday, July 8

Visit cabbagepatch.org for updates
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